


	

	

Chair	Reports:	

Biology	
Dr.	Hill	reported:	

• Campus	interviews	will	take	place	this	week	for	the	open	Biology	positions.	

Chemistry	
Dr.	Pat	Desrochers	reported:	

• Two	different	alumni	presented	seminars	of	their	careers	and	research	to	the	department	over	the	
past	several	weeks.		One	was	from	Jim	Howard	(BS	1963)	who	works	for	Clariant,	a	catalyst	
development	company.		The	other	was	from	Dr.	Charles	Nichols	(BS	2009)	who	is	a	postdoctoral	
researcher	in	the	lab	of	J.	McClane	at	Vanderbilt.		The	McClane	lab	is	one	of	the	top	mass	spec	labs	
in	the	world.	

• Some	papers	published	by	faculty:	
o “Combining	Explicit	Quantum	Solvent	with	a	Polarizable	Continuum	Model”	Makenzie	

Provorse	Long,	C.	M.	Isborn		J.	Physical	Chemistry	B	2017,	121(43),	pp	10105-117.	
o “PseudoScience	Fair	at	UCA	is	an	Opportunity	to	Engage	Students’	Critical	Thinking	and	

Communication	Skills.”	Karafit,	S.	J.;	Yarberry,	F.	M.	Plant	Science	Bulletin/Botanical	Soc.	of	
America	2017,	63(3),	pp	168-170.	

Computer	Science	
Dr.	Emre	Celebi	reported:	

• We	are	currently	conducting	video	interviews	for	our	tenure



	

	

• Last	week,	Dr.	Janet	Nakarmi	attended	workshops	at	the	Conference	for	Statistical	Practice	in	
Portland,	OR.	

• Drs.	Janet	Nakarmi	and	Nesrin	Sahin	submitted	proposals	for	URC	grants.	
• Math	majors	Kara	Graham	and	William	Goster,	mentored	by	Jason	Martin,	presented	poster	

entitled,	“Eye-tracking	and	Calculus	Videos,”	at	the	State	Capitol	last	week.	The	research	was	
funded	by	an	NSF	grant.	

Physics	
Dr.	Carl	Frederickson	reported:	

• Still	searching	for	new	engineering	faculty,	plan	on	expanding	search	to	get	more	qualified	
candidates.	

 
STEM	Institute	
Dr.	Uma	Garimella	reported:	

• Need	report	
	
Development	Officer	
Aimee	Poynter	reported:	

• Day	of	Giving	is	on	March	8th.	
• CNSM	Advisory	Board	meeting	is	March	4th	from	12:00-1:30pm.	


